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October 25, 2021 
 
Ms. Christine Long 
Ontario Energy Board 
PO Box 2319 
27th Floor, 2300 Yonge Street 
Toronto, Ontario M4P 1E4 
 
Re: Entegrus-Main Rate Zone 2022 IRM Rates Application – Application Update 

Board File No.: EB-2021-0017 
 
Dear Ms. Long,  
 
On August 18, 2021, Entegrus Powerlines Inc. (“Entegrus”) filed an IRM Application (the “Application”) for the 
Entegrus-Main rate zone for rates effective May 1, 2022.  The Application included a request for disposition of 
Group One variance accounts (the “variance accounts”) for the period of January 1, 2020, to December 31, 2020. 
 
In October 2021, multiple system configuration errors were detected between the Entegrus distribution system 
and the transmitter’s (or host distributor’s) system; these configuration errors impact Entegrus metered loads.  
The metering impact may be significant in terms of the 2020 Entegrus variance account balances initially 
proposed for disposition in the Entegrus-Main Application, filed on August 18, 2021.  Management is currently 
engaging with the transmitter and will conduct validations to further assess and resolve this issue.   
 
To facilitate the timely completion of the current IRM process for rates effective May 1, 2022, Entegrus 
respectfully requests the withdrawal of the Entegrus-Main 2020 Group One variance account balances 
disposition request from the Application (except for the LRAM variance account). The withdrawal of the Group 
One disposition (except for the LRAM variance account) will result in a net bill decrease to Entegrus-Main 
customers compared to what was originally proposed. Entegrus currently plans to request disposition of the 
2020 Group One variance account balances in the 2023 Entegrus-Main IRM Application.  
 
Entegrus will work with Board Staff to update the impacted sections of the Managers Summary and IRM models.  
 
If you have any further questions, please do not hesitate to contact us. 
 
Regards, 
 
[Original signed by] 
 
Mark Groendyk 
Regulatory Supervisor 
Phone: 226-799-4509 
Email: mark.groendyk@entegrus.com 
 
cc:  Marc Abramovitz, Ontario Energy Board 

Jim Hogan, President & CEO  
 David Ferguson, Chief Regulatory Officer & Vice President of Human Resources 


